A NEW EAGLE SCOUT SOARS WITH A GIFT OF HISTORY TO THE COMMUNITY

In celebration of Old Home Day several years ago, the Heritage Commission joined with the Hawke Historical Society, Old Meeting House Association and Village Improvement Society in the opening of ten historical sites to the public.  As part of the program the Heritage Commission created a pamphlet with short histories on each site and a map on the back to locate them.  Among the visitors that day was 15-year-old Boy Scout, Weston Forsblad.  Little did the Commission know that the pamphlet and map Weston received that day would later become a focal point in a significant event in this young man’s life.

The mission of the Boy Scouts of America, incorporated in 1910 and chartered by Congress in 1916, is to provide an educational program for boys and young adults to build character, encourage good citizenship, and develop personal fitness.  Eagle Scout rank is the highest advancement rank for a Boy Scout.  In addition to fulfilling requirements in the area of leadership, service, and outdoor skills, an Eagle Scout applicant must also complete a community service project.  The project must demonstrate leadership and provide a service to a worthy institution other than the Boy Scouts.  A Scout is encouraged to choose a project idea that is valuable to the community, fosters the spirit of citizenship and is a challenge to him.

Weston approached the Heritage Commission about his Eagle project last year.  His idea was to create a map of historical sites for community use based on the Commission’s Old Home Day pamphlet.  To prepare for his project Weston came to several Heritage Commission meetings.  He visited and photographed each site.  Photographs were also taken as work on his project progressed.  Detailed time and material logs had to be kept.  In all, Weston spent nearly 92 hours on his project.  For his advancement to Eagle Scout to be considered, precise documentation on Weston’s project was then presented to his local troop and various local, district and national Boy Scout councils.  On June 2, 2001 Weston received his Eagle Award at Troop 13’s Investiture and Court of Honor ceremony in his honor at the Danville Baptist Church.

Weston’s encased map, measuring 3 ½ by 4 feet, is now located outside the Town Hall on the front porch.  The ten Danville historical sites listed in the Commission’s pamphlet have been carefully and skillfully reproduced in three-dimensional miniature.  An adjacent box holds the Heritage Commission pamphlets.

We are honored that Weston chose to work with the Heritage Commission on his community project.  He has provided a means for anyone in the community to readily learn about each of these ten sites, see what they look like and find them if they wish to visit.  We are pleased that this young Scout incorporated the objectives of the Heritage Commission into his dream of becoming an Eagle Scout.  We hope you will stop by the Danville Town Hall to visit, admire and enjoy Weston’s completed Eagle community project.
